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Courtesy Car Use Policy

Welcome to the Town of Payson Municipal Airport! The courtesy car has been provided for the complimentary use of flying visitors to our airport. The following policy applies to your use of the courtesy car:

The Payson Airport courtesy car may be reserved by calling Airport Staff at (928) 472-4748 or by emailing ddueker@paysonaz.gov.  If the courtesy car is not already reserved, use is on a first come, first served basis by pilots over the age of 21 who visit Payson Airport via aircraft. Airport hours are M-F 7:00 AM – 4:00 PM; S-S 7:00 AM – 11:00 AM. Use of the courtesy car after hours or on holidays must be pre-arranged with the Airport Staff.

Prior to using the courtesy car, drivers must fill out the Courtesy Car Use and Indemnification Agreement form which indemnifies the Town of Payson from all claims regarding use of the courtesy car. Failure to completely fill out the form, or car use by persons other than visiting pilots with a plane on the ground in Payson will be deemed as “unauthorized use of a vehicle” and may be prosecuted.

Use of the courtesy car is limited to trips within a 25-mile radius of Payson Airport.

Use of the courtesy car is limited to six hours duration unless approved by the Airport Coordinator. Overnight use of the car may be arranged as agreed to by the Airport Coordinator, Dennis Dueker, (928) 472-4748.

We ask that drivers top off the gasoline tank before returning the courtesy car to the Airport.

We ask drivers to return the courtesy car in clean condition and return the keys to the Operations Office.

While using the courtesy car, drivers are required to follow all applicable laws of the State of Arizona. A valid driver’s license is required.

The consumption of alcohol or any chemical which may impair driving ability immediately before or during the use of the courtesy car is strictly prohibited.

Use of cellular phones while operating the courtesy car is also prohibited.

Drivers are solely responsible for any legal action which may stem from their use of the courtesy car including tickets, lawsuits, and repair costs. 

In cases where the courtesy car is returned damaged, Airport Staff with the assistance of the Town Attorney will be responsible for filing a claim and arranging for repair of the damage.

When in doubt or in case of accident, call the Airport Coordinator 24-7 at 
(928) 472-4748.
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